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30 October 2020 
 
 

 
By email:  
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Official Information request and response  
 
Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act (“OIA”) dated 5 October 2020 
 
You have requested: 

all correspondence, including text messages, emails, advice, reports, legal opinions etc, relating to 
the contracting of convicted paedophile Nikola Marinovich by Whitebait Media on children's 
television show What Now.  

 
Please include (but not exclusively) all correspondence between NZ on Air and Whitebait Media, 
TVNZ, Ministry of Education, Customs, Police and Government ministers or their offices relating to 
this matter.  

 
Please include all correspondence relating to attempts to implement new industry standards 
around police vetting in response to the Marinovich/What Now revelations. 

 
I have attached the requested information that we are able to release:  

• Internal communications within NZ On Air 
o Email trails are divided over the following pages 

 PG 1 – 4 
 PG 5 – 6 
 PG 7 - 8 

• Communication with Whitebait Productions 
o Email trails are divided over the following pages 

 PG 9 
 PG 10 – 11 
 PG 12 – 13 
 PG 14 – 15 
 PG 16 – 18 
 PG 19 

• Communication with TVNZ  
o Email trails are divided over the following pages 

 PG 20 – 23 

Level 2 
119 Ghuznee Street 
P O Box 9744 
Wellington 6141 
New Zealand 

info@nzonair.govt.nz 
www.nzonair.govt.nz 

Tel: 04 382 9524 
Fax: 04 382 9546 



Connecting and reflecting our nation 
 

 PG 24 – 25 
 PG 24 – 25 
 PG 26 – 27 
 PG 28 – 29 
 PG 30 – 31 
 PG 32 – 33 
 PG 32 – 33 
 PG 34 – 37 
 PH 38 - 39 

• Communication with MCH and the Minister’s office, PG 40 - 41 
• Communications with ScreenSafe 

o Email trails are divided over the following pages 
 PG 42 – 43 
 PG 44 – 47 
 PG 48 - 50 

• Communication with Children’s Commissioner. PG 51 - 53 
 

We have made minor redactions under Section 9(2)(a) of the OIA, protection of personal information. 
And one redaction under Section 9(2)(b) of the OIA, protection of trade secret. You will note an email 
from yourself is included in this correspondence, as we are replying to you, we have not redacted your 
email address or cell phone details. Please note as we have grouped documents via correspondence to 
specific groups – there may be some double ups due to multiple organisations being addressed in certain 
emails.  
 
Please note since our communications that ScreenSafe have been working on new “Working with 
Children” standards, and consulting with WorkSafe. Information on these new standards are publicly 
available and are online here.  
 
You have the right to refer this response to the Ombudsman if you are dissatisfied with it. More 
information on how to do this is here. NZ On Air proactively releases information in accordance with the 
Government’s commitment to the Open Government Partnership National Action Plan.  This includes 
publishing responses to requests for information under the OIA. Please note that this response (with your 
name removed) will be published on the NZ On Air website shortly and will remain on our website for 12 
months. 
 
Thank you for your interest in our work. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Clare Helm 
HEAD OF CORPORATE SERVICES 
 

https://screensafe.co.nz/screensafe-working-with-children-update/
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/make-a-complaint/complaining-about-access-to-official-information-551307291224432



